
Thursday 27th January 2022 
 

 

 

 

 

Dear Parents, 
  

 

  

The weeks continue to fly by in school, with our children working hard and enjoying the 
opportunities created for them by our staff. It is always a pleasure to walk around the 
building and see the level of engagement our children have, and to witness 
our PROUD values in action. 

Last week, Year 5 were looking at reasons for Climate Change and how we can 
help. This prompted a varied discussion around individual responsibility and how we 
can work together. I was so impressed with the ideas and enthusiasm I saw when I 
was lucky enough to be teaching in Year 5! Our children have an excellent grasp 
of their ability to help by making small changes. We are also seeing this every day in 
the Royal Hill playground, with a keen group of Year 5 and 6 pupils regularly checking 
the playground for litter and wanting to keep our school as tidy and environmentally 
friendly as possible.   

This theme of caring for others was also noticeable in Year 4 this week, as they lead 
on collecting donations for our local Food Bank (see below). As they study the topic of 
'Community' and consider how we can help others, I know they will begin to 
see themselves as an integral part of both our local community and the world 
beyond. There is still one more day to send in your donations for the Food Bank if you 
would like to support Year 4's efforts. 

I wonder what steps you as a family are taking to care for the community around you? 
You could talk to your child about the ways we can all make small changes that add 
up to a big difference -- there is always something we can do if we lead with a sense 
of hope. 

I wish you a wonderful weekend. 

Kind regards, 
Mrs Simpson 

 

 



 

If your child receives a positive test result for COVID-19, 
please contact admin@jameswolfe.greenwich.sch.uk as soon 

as possible, giving the child’s name, class, date of test. 

 

 

 
 PARENT CONSULTATIONS 

Parents' Evenings will be held online during the week beginning Monday 
7th February. We will be reviewing how we hold our Parent Consultations in the 

future, as there are benefits for both the virtual and face-to-face approach -- for now, 
however, as we still need to minimise close contacts, this term’s                              

meetings will be held online.   
 

The letter regarding this term's Parents' Evenings, held remotely via video calls, 
was emailed out to all parents today (Thursday 27th), and can be found on our 

website at https://tinyurl.com/922j9m2x. Please 
visit https://jameswolfe.parentseveningsystem.co.uk to book your 

appointment(s). Bookings open at 9am on 31/01/2022. 
 

Please note that, on the day, it is vital that you are ready to start your appointment 
promptly, as the meeting will end automatically at the end of your ten minute 

slot and cannot be extended. 
 

If you have any issues signing into or using the booking system, or with video 
calling, please contact the school office who will be happy to help. A full guide for 

parents/carers on how to take part can be found 
at https://support.parentseveningsystem.co.uk/article/801-video-parents-how-to-

attend-appointments-over-video-call. 

 

 

 
  

CHANGE FROM THE OFFICE 

Please can parents note that the school offices do not hold cash and therefore 
cannot give out change. We strongly advise that all payments are made via the 

online payments systems. In cases where cash payments are made, any change 
due will be added as credit to the relevant Pupil Asset account. 
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GREENWICH FOOD BANK DRIVE 

You can still donate to Year 4's food drive for the Greenwich Food Bank, which runs 
until tomorrow, Friday 28th January -- it would be greatly appreciated! Please 

leave your donations in the trolley in the Royal Hill playground before school, or, 
alternatively, they can be given to class teachers. Greenwich Food Bank would be 

grateful for donations of non-perishable food, toiletries and baby food.                   
Thank you for your support! 

 

 

 
  

AFTER-SCHOOL ACTIVITIES 

Parents may now book as many activities as they would like for their child(ren), so 
long as they are for the correct year group; copies of the letter and rota, with details 

of how to set up your account and book, can be found 
at https://tinyurl.com/2p8ndh89 and https://tinyurl.com/2p8kmnkh.  

 
This term's after-school activities commenced this week and will run for nine weeks. 

Activities have varying availability (between 20 and 30 places) and prices (from 
£2.50 to £5.00 per session). Places are booked on a first-come, first served 

basis. Parents of children eligible for the benefit Free School Meals, who are 
entitled to one free activity, should contact the school office                                   

after setting up their account. 

 

 

 
 

COVID-19 

Please can parents ensure that, if a child is sent home with COVID symptoms, they 
are given a full PCR test and the result emailed to the school before they return. 
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IMPORTANT DATES 

 

Spring Term 2022 

 
Monday 24th January to Friday 28th January -- Royal Hill Food Bank Drive 

Thursday 27th January -- Football Team League Fixture Day (Meridian Sports Club) 
Friday 4th February -- FJWS Meeting (9am RP) & Uniform Sale (3:30pm RP) 

Monday 7th February to Thursday 10th February -- Parents' Evenings 
Monday 14th February to Friday 18th February -- Half Term 
Monday 28th February to Friday 4th March -- Book Week 

Wednesday 2nd March -- Girls' Football Team League Fixture Day (Meridian Sports 
Club) 

Thursday 3rd March -- World Book Day 
Thursday 3rd March -- Football Team League Fixture Day (Meridian Sports Club) 

Friday 4th March -- FJWS Meeting (9am RP) 

 

 

 

  

 

 
Hi everyone, 

 
 
Friday 4th February will see our Second-Hand Uniform Sale return to the Randall Place 
playground after school. If you have any good quality uniform that your child has out grown 
out of (especially with the JW logo on), we would welcome it for our sale. Please leave your 
donations with the school office. Every item will be £1 and all proceeds go back into the 
school -- so please have a good sort out, raise money for the school and help the 
environment ! Everyone's a winner! Thank you! 
 
Friday 4th February will also see the return of our in-person meetings! Please join us in the 
morning, after drop-off, at Randall Place, for a coffee and chat about what we have coming 
up. You may wish to volunteer, have ideas for the future or just want to come along for an 
insight into what we do. No pressure at all! It will be good to finally see everyone face to face 
and not on Zoom! 

 
Please follow/like us on Twitter/Facebook to find out more about what we do, as well as 
about upcoming social/fundraising events.  All are welcome! 
  

Email: friendsofJWS@gmail.com  
Facebook: https://en-gb.facebook.com/FJWSGreenwich 

Twitter: https://twitter.com/fjwsgreenwich 
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James Wolfe pupils get 20% off their first term's fees and 10% 
off thereafter. The theatre school also has a bursary scheme, 

meaning it is possible they could offer a student who may 
struggle to afford fees a scholarship. 

  



 

 

10% off for James Wolfe families -- 
parents must call them to redeem 

this extra-special offer.  

  



 

 
 

NUTS AND SESAME SEEDS 

We remind all parents that ours is a nut-free school, including packed lunch boxes, 
and that chocolate spread is often nut-based as well. This includes sending in 

chocolates such as 'Celebrations', 'Roses' or 'Quality Street' for birthdays or 
the end of term (once we allow parents to bring in items for birthday 

celebrations again), as these include the likes of 'Snickers', 'Hazelnut Swirl' 
and 'The Purple One', all of which contain nuts. We also ask that sesame 

seeds are not brought in to school. It is very important that                                         
this policy is adhered to at all times. 

 

 

 
 

DIETARY INFORMATION 

Can we ask that parents make sure they update their child's dietary information 
regularly, should that be necessary. Have your child's dietary needs changed? If 

they have, please make sure you let us know.  

 

 

 
 

LOST PROPERTY 

Please can parents who are concerned their child has lost items in school make 
sure they ask about lost property, as it will be checked and disposed of at both 

campuses during the Half Term holiday. Randall Place lost property can be found 
under the canopy, whereas at Royal Hill it is put out in the                                        

playground at pick-up every Thursday. 

 



 

 
  

BSL CLASSES 

If you would like to start or continue learning British Sign Language as part of our 
Community Classes for parents, please 

email admin@jameswolfe.greewnich.sch.uk and let us know, marking your email for 
the attention of Ms Begum. 

 

 

 
 

PUPIL ASSET 

Parents are able to edit their own details in Pupil Asset, so, if you have switched 
phone numbers or even spot a mistake, there is now no need to make a request 

from the school office, you can just log in and make the change yourself.  
 

 To log in to Pupil Asset, parents can either download their Parent App or log in to 
their ParentPortal. To create a password for the ParentPortal, please go 

to http://parents.pupilasset.com/ and select Login Via ParentPortal, then First Time 
Login. Alternatively, you can download their app, either for iPhone 

from https://apps.apple.com/gb/app/pupil-asset-parent-app/id1490994393, or for 
Android from https://play.google.com/store/apps/details?id=com.rnparentapp. 

Tap First Login then enter the email address we have on record for you. When you 
tap Submit, PA will send you an email which will allow you to set your 

password. Your password will need to be at least eight characters long and 
include a number, or you will be unable to log in. Please inform us if your email 
address has changed. Once you have created login details you will be able to sign 

in with them on the Login screen. Full instructions can be found 
at https://www.pupilasset.com/help/how-to-guide/parental-communication-

contactsemailsmspattr-/parents-app-overview-a-guide-for-parents. The app/portal 
will initially only be used for dinner payments -- you will not, for example, be able to 

select meals as demonstrated in the guide and, indeed,                                             
our rules regarding this will remain the same. 

 

 

 

  

 

 

Instagram 

 

Email 

 

Website 

 

SoundCloud 
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